SEP 28 2012

Mr. Anthony Jadevero

State Electrical Construction
1110 Central Avenue

Albany, NY 12205

Dear Mr. Jadevero,

Thank you for your letter of September 14, 2012 to Regional Administrator Judith Enck which
has been referred to me for response. Your letter indicated that you have not been able to obtain
information regarding several monitoring wells located on your facility which you believe may
be associated with the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers (USACE) Colonie Interim Storage Site
remedial project.

I have contacted Mr. Allen Roos, Chief, Environmental Branch, New York District Corps of
Engineers who was recently made aware of your letter. He indicated that the Project Manager
for the site would be contacting you shortly (if in fact he hasn’t already).

Please let me know if you don’t receive the information you have requested so that I can follow
up with the appropriate USACE staff directly. I can be contacted at 212 637-4435 or by email at
carpenter.angela@epa.gov.

Sincerely,

Angela Carpenter, Chief
Special Projects Branch
Emergency and Remedial Response Division
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